## COMPTON WATER ASSOCIATION

P. O. Box 825, Compton, AR 72624 870-420-3930 www.comptonwater@gmail.com

September 3, 2014

## HELLO TO ALL COMPTON WATER ASSOCIATION MEMBERS:

This Newsletter is sent to you, once again informing you of another recent article published in the Arkansas Democrat on September 2, 2014. Though it's a little lengthy, it does contain some important information you might want to know. Wanda Roudabush contacted this reporter, this time he did contact Compton Water for comment and clarification. As you read through the article you will note that her apparent intentions are to have a petition at the September 9<sup>th</sup> meeting to call for an election and a Legislative Audit or to request the Board call for election and an Audit.

We would like to remind all Members that this is already election year! Yes, in November of this year, you will be asked to vote for new Board Members and we want to invite you, as we do every election year, to send us a nomination letter stating you would like to be on the ballot this year, and of course, we can always use confident and trustworthy Board Members. The term is a two year term, and without a doubt, it could be the most exciting two years you've had in a long time! So you can send your letter now, or look forward to further information regarding elections coming in October.

We want to remind everyone that if you desire to speak at any meeting, please contact the Board in writing and request to be on the Agenda, and include the topic which you wish to discuss in the 10 minutes you have.

We want to thank every member that has sent us letters, called us or just stopped us on the street to say 'thank you' for being on the Board and for keeping clean, safe water supplied and keeping Compton Water solvent. This current Board has done that effectively since 2010!

TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 9<sup>TH</sup> 7:00 P.M. COMPTON COMMUNITY BUILDING, COMPTON, AR

<u>See you there!!</u>

PLEASE COME AND SUPPORT YOUR BOARD AND WATER COMPANY

Compton Water Assn. Inc. P. O. Box 825 Compton, AR 72624 870-420-3930 comptonwater@gmail.com

Mitch Jones, President John D. Henderson, Vice President John Berry, Treasurer, Director of Operations Roger Jones, Board Member Sandy Irwin, Board Member